
April 2023 Newsletter 

Welcome Springtime!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Reminder: Along with Spring comes lawn mowing season. Please note, State Law 
mandates no littering of Public Right-of-Ways including grass clippings and yard debris 
(Environmental Safety 415 ILCS 105 Litter Control Act). Please ensure that sidewalks & 
roadways adjoining your property are always cleaned of such debris. Help ensure the 
safety of motorists and residents on Village roadways & sidewalks. 

 

 

Yardwaste collection by Northern IL Disposal 
resumes on Friday, April 7th.   
Please visit our website for guidelines:  
www.shabbona-il.com/Utilities/Garbage Service. 

ANNUAL WATER QUALITY REPORT:  The Village of Shabbona’s 
Annual Water Quality Report will be available June 1, 2023, online at 
http://www.ilrwa.org/CCR/Shabbona.pdf.  This report contains important 
information about the source and quality of your drinking water, including 
a Monitoring Violation notice – between 1/1/2020-12/31/2022 we did not 
complete all monitoring or testing for Synthetic Organic Chemicals (SOC).  For a 
paper copy of the Annual Water Quality Report:  you may pick up at the Village Office or the Village 
Public Works building.  You may also request a copy to be mailed to you by calling 815-824-3064 or 
emailed to you by emailing the Village Clerk shabbonaclerk@gmail.com.  Any questions about the 
report, please call 815-824-3064. 
 

www.shabbona-il.com 

Utility Bill Payments are due by 6pm on Sunday, April 30th.  PAYMENT MUST BE 
AVAILABLE FOR DEPOSIT BY 6PM ON 4/30/2023.  If needed, payment arrangements can be 
made by contacting Village Treasurer Cindy Barnes at 815-824-2771 by April 23rd. 
 

REMINDER:  There are 3 ways you can pay your Utility Bill—
payments may be mailed, paid online, or put in drop box at Village Office.  

https://shabbona-il.com/garbage
http://www.ilrwa.org/CCR/Shabbona.pdf
mailto:shabbonaclerk@gmail.com
https://shabbona-il.com/


  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Annual Spring Clean Up Week is June 12-16. 
Deadline to have items at curb is Thursday night 6/15 
for Village to pick up early on Friday morning. 
Residents should not place anything inside dumpsters, 
Public Works will pick up all items from curb.   

Electronics Recycling will be Saturday, June 17th from 8am-11am for 
Village residents.  Bring you items and your ID showing proof of residence 
within Village limits to the Village Public Works Building, 206 S. Blackhawk 
Street.  Electronics Recycling is free to our residents.  Items that can be 
recycled: 
Copiers    DVD Players   Cable Boxes 
Microwaves   Cameras     Small servers 
Radios    Cell Phones   Speakers 
GPS Navigation devices  Digital converters   Pagers 
Kitchen electronics  Remote controls   Stereos 
Receivers   Satellite receivers  Routers 
Scanners   Walkie-Talkies   Docking stations 
CD Players   Computer Fans   Printers 
Console Televisions  Flat Screen Televisions  Flat Screen Monitors 
Incomplete Laptops  Keyboards   Laptops 
Computer mouse   Personal Computers  Servers 
Office phones   Camcorders   DVRs 
Game Consoles   Tablets    Calculators 
VCRs    Faxes 

 

Please follow the Village of Shabbona Facebook page for Village notices and 

events:  www.facebook.com/VillageofShabbona 

Building Permits are required for work performed inside and outside your home or 
business (Ordinance 8-2-1), including for new construction, additions, remodeling, siding, 
roofs, sheds, fences, decks, swimming pools, electrical updates/changes, plumbing 
updates/changes, structural changes, and demolition.  For questions, please contact B&F 
Construction Code Services at 847-428-7010.  Depending on the scope of work and the 
completeness of submittal documents for plan review, it can take a up to a week or more before 
permit will be issued. Please plan projects accordingly. It is the responsibility of the property 
owner or their contractor to apply for permits and request inspections.  The property owner is 
responsible for ensuring that appropriate building permits are obtained. 
For some information about what requires a permit, visit the village website: 
https://shabbona-il.com/buildingpermits and Ordinance Title 8 Building & Development @  
https://shabbona-il.com/villageordinances.   

 Every Saturday June through October 
 8am-Noon @ Purdy Park 
 Experience what local growers and produces have to offer. 
Contact shabbonafarmersmarket@gmail.com if interested in being a vendor! 

 

https://www.facebook.com/VillageofShabbona
https://shabbona-il.com/buildingpermits
https://shabbona-il.com/villageordinances
mailto:shabbonafarmersmarket@gmail.com


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

Support Nonprofit Organizations During 10th Give DeKalb County 
Give DeKalb County celebrates a decade of generosity in 2023. The annual fundraising event features multiple ways to support 
nonprofit organizations and the Bonus Pool boosts every donation made. Donors can give online all day on May 4, 2023, at 
GiveDeKalbCounty.org. Between April 20 and May 4, those who prefer to donate by check can print a donation form from the 
website and give by mail. Donations from Individual Retirement Accounts (IRA) are accepted and follow the mail-in guidelines. 
 

Give DeKalb County is coordinated by the DeKalb County Nonprofit Partnership (DCNP), a program of the DeKalb County Community 
Foundation. The previous nine giving days raised over $6.8 million through 38,651 donations combined. 
 

In 2022, Give DeKalb County raised over $1.5 million from 7,626 donations. Donors gave back from all 50 states and 4 countries 
around the world. 
 

From midnight to midnight on May 4, donors can give online at GiveDeKalbCounty.org. Donors can search for a specific organization 
or browse by causes such as: Arts and Culture, Education, or Human Services. In April, a mail-in donation form will be added to the 
website. Donors who prefer to give by personal check can print the form, indicate the organization(s) and donation amount(s), then 
write a single check for the total amount payable to “DCCF.” The check and donation form can be mailed to the DeKalb County 
Community Foundation, 475 DeKalb Avenue, Sycamore, IL 60178 - postmarked April 20 - May 4.  
 

Mark your calendar for May 4, 2023, and plan to support nonprofit organizations during Give DeKalb County!  
 

For more information, visit www.GiveDeKalbCounty.org. 
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2022 was an interesting year with the Pathway Committee again playing the long game and trying to work through 
some obstacles that postponed construction on the west leg of the Pathway.  We were post Covid and back to 
meeting on our regular schedule.  We again hosted the Neighbors in Christ (NICE) walk on September 17th, 2022, 
and had pleasant weather with many participants. 
 

The pathway project was well represented and worked with the Village of Shabbona in the revision of the Village’s 
Comprehensive Plan.  We were excited to see the pathway was ranked at the top of the projects that the residents 
would like to see completed in the online survey. 
 

With the third leg of the pathway, being mostly under Village jurisdiction, meetings with some of the Village 
Trustees and the Village Planner from Chastain Engineering have been held.  Our committee remains dedicated to 
the task at hand and we are looking forward to 2023.   
 

But....we still need your help.  This year Shabbona Pathway is participating again in Give DeKalb County Day on 
Thursday, May 4th.  Your donation will help sustain Shabbona Pathway by supporting our programming operations 
and mission.  Thank you to the community for your continued support!   
 

On Thursday, May 4th please go to Givedekalbcounty.org and search for Shabbona Pathway.   
 

PATHWAY CONTACT:  Dan Nolan, President  
PATHWAY WEBSITE: shabbonapathway.com 
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